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DALC’s Annual 
Intercultural 

Exchange
Each year we share...

Our Fashions...

Our Recipes...

Our Cultures! 

DALC had a great turnout, even 
though we were still virtual. This 
is a fun and special event for our 
teachers as well as our students. 
Hopefully 2022 will bring us all 
together in person.

Graduates

DALC graduated 93 students in 2021. On June 14th, we had a lovely 
ceremony where each student was led to the room with their family, 
presented a diploma or HiSET certificate, and given the opportunity to 
pose for photos. It was a nice tribute and gave each grad the special 
attention they deserved for a great achievement, while allowing DALC 
to maintain social distancing.

This June, the pandemic restrictions began to lift 
just in time for us to hold a modified graduation.  It 
was a welcome return to a cherished tradition.  Each 
graduate deserves the chance to walk across the 
stage, receive their diploma or certificate and be 
celebrated. Our simple walk-through graduation had 
just enough pomp and circumstance for them to 

bask in the pride of their significant accomplishment.  It was a welcome 
relief and a hopeful way to bring the year to a close. The retreat of the 
pandemic also allowed our staff to gather in person for the first time in 16 
months to recognize treasured colleagues who are retiring or departing 
for new adventures. We have all weathered a long, difficult period and 
these events provided just the boost we needed to get us through to the 
end of the school year.  We look forward to a new year of learning that 
will be familiar and also improved by some of the new skills and tools we 
learned to use during remote learning. Online learning allowed some 
students to access education, but made it difficult for others.  Meetings 
were convenient, but lonely on Zoom.  Individual meetings helped some 
students persist through difficulty, but increased teacher prep time.  
There is much to sort through and reflect on.  For now, may we all enjoy a 
safe, healthy and restful summer!

~Deanna Strand

A Message from the Director:
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Kayleigh
Michael Guzel 
is an ESL teacher 
who recently 
married a 
man she met 
right here at 
Dover Adult 

Learning Center and is moving 
to Massachusetts to pursue 
new and exciting teaching 
opportunities. Kayleigh’s always 
bright demeanor and horoscope 
reports will be missed!

Amanda Kelly 
joined us two 
years ago to pilot 
a Regional Adult 
Post-secondary 
Transitions 
Coordinator 
role. She is now 

moving on to start a nonprofit 
aimed at improving access to 
outdoor recreation for disabled 
people. Also a gardener and 
enrichment teacher, she will stay 
on as an enrichment teacher 
and advisor.

T R A N S F O R M I N G  L I VE S  T H R O U G H  E D U CAT I O N

IN TRIBUTE:

Denise  
Reddington
It is safe to say 
Denise is a legend 
in the field of adult 
education. After 
29 years, teaching 

all levels and subjects, Denise 
contributed to our inventory of 
written materials, including the 
NH Mathematics Guidebook,  
and procuring mini-grants to 
help fund these endeavors. She 
adapted and responded to every 
new set of standards, curriculum 
frameworks and new initiatives 
with incredible grace and skill. 
She has impacted the entire 
field by her membership on the 
mentor team for many years 

Carol Birch 
One of our ESL and 
Citizenship teachers 
is retiring from her 
retirement job! She will 
be traveling to spend 
time with her family 

and friends. Carol’s gentle and patient 
nature with her students and colleagues 
will be remembered, as well, the bright 
and bold colors she always wears. 

Retiring from DALC:Retiring from DALC:

Tiffany Brand
10 years ago, we were badly in need of someone to 
manage our growing inventory of devices and monitor 
the computer lab. Who could have guessed that 10 years 
later we would become almost 100% reliant on devices 
to deliver all of our instruction. Tiffany’s foresight, 
organization and preparation has allowed us to respond 

quickly and effectively, not only during the pandemic but during all 
intervening years. She has been an incredible resource for teaching in 
a digital environment. Tiffany took a computer lab and basic office and 
grew an entire IT department single-handedly, integrating technology 
into all we do. She also taught several popular computer courses 
preparing her for her next endeavor at Newmarket High School. She 
will be greatly missed by all. 

Leaving DALC for new opportunities:

 IN OUR OWN WORDS

SPRING
BY DORIS ZUCCO

Sun Flowers
Yellow, Red, 

Purple and Bright

Warming, 
Blooming,

 Gardening, 
Growing

Flowers 
Bloom, 

Love 
Blooms

Birds humming, 
Hummingbirds

Spring, Spring

Let Your Perfume 
Inside Me.

and has trained scores of teachers 
to deliver high quality basic skill 
and HiSET preparation instruction.  
Her kind and gentle demeanor is 
wonderful for the students but she 
has a quiet authority which lends to 
keeping everyone on track.  She is a 
treasure and will be missed.  
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Founder’s Circle ($500+)
Bill Badgley 

First Seacoast Bank
Mezzanine Catering
First Parish Church

D.F. Richard Inc.
Patrick & Karen Duffy 

Maria Faskianos
Susan & Brian Gong

William Harbron
Jack Mettee

Maggie & Joe Moore
Pam Shaw

Leonard Small Charitable Fund
Stan Tasker

Thrivent
John & Julia Ver Ploeg

James & Paul Verschueren
Senator David Watters
Belinda & David White

Rosemary Zurawel

Advocate ($250+)
Abraham Burtman Trust

Anonymous
Karen Bowker
Dennis Ciotti

Paul Cox
Marjorie & Robert Goldberg

William & Jean Irvine
Leigh & Lynn Ivey

JANCO
Liberty Mutual
Marie Morgan

Judy & Patrick Parks
Peggy Kieschnick & Phil Hatcher

Robert & Sally Puth
Robert & Patricia Silberblatt

Rotary Club of Dover
David & Maureen Staples

Lauraine York
 

Benefactor ($100+)
Denise L. Adams

Jenna Anand
Bridget Barker 

Carol Birch
Stephen Blakney

Irene & Gerald Boyle
Shauna Brown
Jean G. Bullen

William & Janet Caddle
Lucie Callahan

Martha S. Caswell
Maureen Claussen
Matthew Costanzo

Rick Crawn
Gerald & Patricia Daley
Vasilike Demopoulos

Paula Deplanche
Joseph & Paula Du Bois
Dave & Carolyn Dupont

Arthur Ellison
Charles & Joann Fernald

Marsha Foster
Susan Hardy
Lien Harris

T R A N S F O R M I N G  L I VE S  T H R O U G H  E D U CAT I O N MARK YOUR CALENDAR! LOOK FOR OUR FALL CATALOG IN AUGUST!

Vera, Jeff & Dylan Haus
Phyllis Heilbronner

Gretchen Hill
Kate Huntress

Minnett & Tony Induisi
Lauren Jacoby

Rollins & Jean Janetos
Frances Kageleiry

Dr. Lawrence & Ruth Kane
Nahid Kausar
Matthew Lahr
Betty Lathrop

Regina & Ronald Lessard
Debbie Liskow

Yaling Liu
Donna & Bruce McAdam

Tessa McDonnell
Dennis Munson Plumbing & 

Heating
Olive C. MacGregor Trust

Tyler Parkhurst
Charles & Lucy Putnam
Cora Quisumbing-King

Sri Rahayuningsih
Pamela Raley

Charles D. Reynolds
Joanne Rohde
Second Start
Ann Schultz
Pam Shore

Anne & Bruce Smith
Susan & Gordon Smith

Terry Snook
Martin & Patricia Sorensen

Second Start
Thomas Stevens
Deanna Strand

Gail Tanner
Tasker Funeral Home

Jill Taylor
David & Elizabeth Tong

Steve Varney
Thomas Wilhelm

Friend ($40+)
Saundra Ackler

Laura Baxter
Cathleen Beaudoin

Brian Bjorkman
Jim Brannen

Mark & Jaime Brave
Cathleen Clough

Barbara Cotta
Judith Currie

Timothy Dargan
Joanne Fairchild

Thank you to our 2020-2021 

Friends of the Center
Aline & Tom Goss

Mary Graff
Janice Henderson

Carol & Thomas Hudson
Nora Irvine

James Kageleiry
Dr. Robert & Phyllis Kraunz

Susan Long
Priscilla MacInnis
Shawn Mahoney
Tiffany Melanson

Donna Melillo
Jelty Ochotan

Elizabeth Packhem
Leslie Pasternack

Sandra Phipps
Piscataqua Savings Bank

Phil & Donna Rinaldi
Sharla & Gary Rollins

William & Margaret Sawyer
Ronald & Jana St. Germain

Sandra Straus
John & Monica Swenson

Amelia Scarponi
Ann Taylor & Kevin Davis

Darlene Therrien
United Way of Central & NE CT

Deborah Valliere

Other Supporters:
Amazon Smile
Karen Barrows

Cherie Boudreau
Barbara Cotta

Elizabeth Feuer
Cathleen & Anthony Gallo

James Gibson
Elizabeth Kolodney

Robert McCabe
John McGrath

The Christine Powers 
Revocable Trust

Mohammad Reza
Celine Richardson

Kyle Rogers
Denise & Roger Vachon

Sharon Zacharias
Steve Vue

Leonard Zwierzelewski

Donations Received 
in Memory of:

Irene Duffy
Judy Mettee
Bev O’Brien

Debbie Tasker

BE A PART OF DALC
n 	Become a volunteer tutor	 n 	Serve on a committee
n 	Join our Board of Directors	 n 	Take an enrichment class
n 	Teach an enrichment class	 n 	Become a Friend of the Center by 
n 	Include DALC in your estate		  making a donation
	 planning and become a member          n 	Become a corporate or   
    of the Helen Phipps Heritage Society           event sponsor

doveradultlearning.org/support
 



DOVER: McConnell Community Center
Suite 205, 61 Locust Street, Dover 03820
(603) 742 – 1030

ROCHESTER: First Church Congregational
63 South Main Street, Rochester, NH 03867
(603) 335 – 6200 
Email: dalc@doveradultlearning.org
Website: www.doveradultlearning.org

HELP US HELP THE COMMUNITY

WWW.DOVERADULTLEARNING.ORG

NEW CATALOG 
COMING FOR 
FALL 2021!

CHECK YOUR MAILBOX IN 
AUGUST! 

 
TIME TO EXPERIENCE

LIFE AGAIN!
TRY A FUN COURSE 

OR TWO!

ENRICH YOUR LIFE!
Take one of our enrichment 

Visit 
Our

Website:
www.doveradultlearning.org

Shauna I. Brown, President
Shawn M. Mahoney, Vice President

Martha S. Caswell, Secretary
Laura Baxter, Treasurer

Jennna M. Anand
Mark Brave

Barbara Cotta
Maria Faskianos
Kate Huntress

Rollins L. Janetos
Dennis Munson

Don Nary
Patricia Silberblatt

Ann Taylor
Rosemary Zurawel

Board of Directors
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DALC turns 50 in 2022!

50Years
1972 - 2022 Spring Course Catalog 2021 - 1

While transitioning back
to in-person learning, 

we still offer: 

Online, In-Person, 
and Hybrid Classes

DOVER - McConnell Community Center | doveradultlearning.org | 603-742-1030
ROCHESTER - First Church Congregational | doveradultlearning.org | 603-335-6200

FALL 2021 CATALOG

GIVE BACK!
AUGUST 2021: 

Purchase a 
“Bloomin’ 4 Good” 

Bouquest ($11.99) at the Central 
Ave. Hannaford in Dover, and 

DALC will get a 
$1 donation! 


